


2009-25584/IR 

2 

 2. Claimant FIP case was closed effective June 1, 2009.  Department performed a 

child support inquiry and recalculated claimant’s FAP benefits with such income, and new FAP 

benefit amount is $1,202.   

 3. Claimant requested a hearing on June 1, 2009 stating she wants her child support.  

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

The Family Independence  Program (FIP) was established  pursuant to  the Personal 

Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation  Act of 1996, Public Law 104-193, 

8 USC 601, et seq.  The Department of Human Services (DHS or department) administers the 

FIP program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MAC R 400.3101-3131.  The FIP program 

replaced the Aid to Dependent Children (ADC) program effective October 1, 1996.  Department 

policies are found in the Program Administrative Manual (PAM), the Program Eligibility 

Manual (PEM) and the Program Reference Manual (PRM).  

Claimant was a recipient of FIP, and as such had to assign all rights to past, current and 

future child support paid to the state as a condition of FIP eligibility.  PEM 255, p. 1.   Claimant 

did so, but then requested her FIP case be closed as she states the absent parent was paying more 

support than her FIP grant was.  Claimant testified that she feels she is entitled to a child support 

refund of the money exceeding her FIP grant prior to June 1, 2009.  Hearing Summary states that 

the claimant was advised over the phone to contact Office of Child Support (OCS) Specialist 

Peter Bec to find out when the support is decertified.  Claimant states she has not done so.  Child 

support is handled through Friend of the Court, entity this Administrative Law Judge has no 

jurisdiction over, and then sent to the state through OCS.  What the claimant may be entitled to 

from the child support paid versus FIP grant she received is something she must contact OCS 

about, as she had already been advised to do.  Department’s representative at the hearing will 






